
 
 

 
 

  

Road Closed: VICTORIA AVENUE  
Essential work frame: Hatfield Road, Victoria Avenue, 

London Road Signalised Junction 

22/07/2024  
 

Works reference: Rayleigh Traffic Signals Works 

Date: XX/XX/2024 

Dear Resident,  

Breheny Civil Engineering will be undertaking essential works to replace and improve 

the traffic signals at the Hatfield Road, Victoria Avenue, London Road signalised 

Junction. These works are being delivered in coordination with Essex County Council 

and Essex Highways. Works will commence 22nd July 2024 and are expected to take 

four weeks to complete. Works have been scheduled to start at the commencement 

of the school summer holidays to minimise disruption to local residents. 

To create a safe working environment and to deliver works as quickly as possible a 

road closure, approximately 40m in length, will be setup at the access into Victoria 

Avenue. A diversion route will be in place with access via Vernon Avenue. Access only 

from Cheapside Way will be provided to residents in the locality of the closure on 

Victoria Avenue. 

Separate temporary parking restrictions will be implemented at Hatfield Road. The 

temporary parking restrictions will take place during the time frame mentioned above. 

Breheny Civil Engineering shall endeavour to complete the works in a safe and timely 

manner within the advised delivery window. Please be advised there will be periods of 

unavoidable noise associated with the works but will be kept to a minimum. We 

apologise in advance for any disturbance or disruption caused by these works. 

 

For enquiries regarding the works please contact: 

Breheny Civil Engineering on 01449 720282 


